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case you didn’t know). I understand that 
this is what it is for now, not forever, and 
I attempt to focus on what I can achieve 
instead of what I can not.  
 
I understand that this will look different 
for all of us as we struggle to find the 
work/life balance that will allow us to 
serve our students while also tending to 
those things which make our lives    
meaningful. Setting limits is an important 
part of that. So trust that you are doing 
the best you can for your students and 
know that all other job responsibilities are 
secondary. Set the limits that you need in 
order to give them what they need.  And 
yeah, don’t forget to eat well, exercise 
and rest up. 

In Solidarity, 

Joal Bova 

President, RCG BOCES Teachers’      
Association 

What Self Care Actually Looks Like 

 

Ever since the pandemic started we have 
heard a lot of talk about self care.       
Specifically we have been told that we 
should be doing it. As educators we have 
heard this message from an abundance 
of sources. I have heard this stated in 
online PD offerings and articles geared 
towards teachers. It is mentioned in staff 
meetings and town-halls and included in 
various emails.  
 

It is usually stated in a way that makes it 
appear to be an afterthought and comes 
across for what it is; a meaningless   
gesture that is negated by the reality of 
the demands placed on us.  And when I 
think about it, never once did I get any 
useful advice as to how to actually     
practice self care. If examples are      
included at all they are typically just the 
generic, “eat well, exercise and rest 
up”  advice that feels more like a        
command than an honest attempt to pro-
mote well being. In the end it feels like 
just one more thing to fit into an already 
overwhelmed schedule. But self care is 
actually essential. So we are left to figure 
out how to do it for ourselves. 
 
Eating well, exercising and resting up are 
important. So is understanding what our 
limits are and how to live, work and play 
within them. There are only so many 
hours available to us. If we add        

something on one end then something 
has to come off on the other end. We 
can not add more time or energy, only 
reallocate it. 
 
To me self care is identifying what those 
limits are and then sticking to them. It 
means identifying what is important and 
what is less so. I have let go of activities 
that I used to do in my classes when the 
effort required was more than I was 
willing to put forth. To me self care 
means saying no to requests that would 
be too burdensome. It means          
advocating for resources and changes 
that I believe would be helpful. It means 
understanding what my role is and not 
solving problems that are not mine to 
solve. It means accepting that I have 
limited time and energy and then    
focusing what I do have on the areas 
that I care most about. That may mean 
forgoing the social studies lesson 
planned and instead focusing on a life 
lesson. I am okay with that because I 
know that I am conscientious and that I 
do good work.  

 
Even with these limits I am working 
harder than ever. Yes, I work at home. 
Yes, I do union work on the weekend. 
But I am working within the limits that I 
have set. I also occasionally give myself 
days without any plans. I might end up 
visiting a friend, walking in nature or just 
sitting in silence. I schedule regular 
chiropractic visits and monthly         
massages (covered by our insurance in 

                                

Pink Cloud Coming: Making Strides is Back 

in Person  

Soon, you will feel the ground vibrating from 

thousands of walkers who are Making Strides 

in the quest for a cure for cancer: the pink 

cloud is back after last year’s walks were 

silenced by the pandemic. 

In 16 locations around the state, sneaker-clad 

walkers will be raising money throughout the 

month of October for research and support 

for cancer patients through the American 

Cancer Society’s Making Strides Against Breast 

Cancer walks. 

Additionally, ACS will host a live digital walk 

experience called “Making Strides on the Go” 

for anyone who is not comfortable being 

in person. 

The app will feature a music play list and 

survivor stories. 

NYSUT is a flagship sponsor of Making 

Strides, and even when the walks were 

cancelled last year, devoted NYSUT 

members held creative drive-by and 

virtual events to raise more than 

$273,000 for the cause, ACS reports. 

In Making Strides of Westchester, for 

example, more than 2,500 participants 

drove through Manhattanville College, 

donned in pink and donating to ACS. 

“Since 2002, when NYSUT became a 

flagship sponsor of the statewide  
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 Making Strides event, our members have 
raised more than $15 million for research 
and support,” said J. Philippe Abraham, 
NYSUT secretary-treasurer, whose office 
oversees the statewide union’s social justice 
initiatives. “That’s a fundraising record to be 
proud of and I’m honored to lead this im-
portant union effort.”  

 

To read the full article visit: 

https://www.nysut.org/news/nysut-
united/issues/2021/september/making-

strides 

Author: Liza Frenette 

Source: NYSUT United 
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Article 11: Teaching Conditions 

11.25 Mentor-Intern Program 

 Regulations of the Com-
missioner of Education require the 
Agency to develop a teacher men-
tor program that will allow new 
teachers to obtain the mentoring 
necessary for teacher certification.  
Towards this end, the Agency will 
develop such a program in con-
junction with the Association.  
Such program shall provide that 
mentor and intern assignments 

will be made by mutual agreement 
of the Association and the Agency, 
subject to the approval of the Dis-
trict Superintendent or his or her 
designee; that the Mentor-
Coordinator of the program shall 
be jointly selected; that the mentor 
and intern will each be provided 
with one day every other month of 
released time for the purpose of 
observations and other staff devel-
opment activities; and that men-
tors will be paid a stipend of $1000 
at the end of the school year, pro 
rated as necessary, for successful 

completion of the mentoring 
assignment.  

Nurses and health techs who work in state 

hospitals described harrowing conditions, 

especially early in the pandemic when little 

was known about the deadly new virus and no 

vaccines yet existed. They recounted how they 

stood together as a union demanding ade-

quate staffing and adherence to science. And 

they recalled how the AFT itself procured 

millions of pieces of personal protective equip-

ment to keep our members safe. 

Wayne Spence, president of the New York 

State Public Employees Federation, discovered 

from a show of hands that most members at 

the conference were visiting New York for the 

    

For the first time since 2017, members of AFT Public 

Employees came together for a professional issues 

conference Oct. 8-10 in New York City. It was the 

AFT’s first in-person meeting since the start of the 

pandemic, and it drew all three of our national offic-

ers to honor and learn from members who had never 

stopped doing essential work. 

Members returned over and over to the conference 

theme, “Together We Thrive: Strengthening Our 

Communities Through Public Service,” as a touch-

stone for how they had adapted an extraordinary 

array of jobs to meet the demands of the pandemic, 

including keeping prisoners and psychiatric patients 

safe; conducting statewide COVID-19 testing and 

tracing; safeguarding our natural resources; and 

keeping clean water flowing. 

first time. “Welcome to the Big Apple,” he said. “We 

went through a lot as a city, and we are grateful that 

we are back, and that we are here, in person. I can’t 

tell you how much it means to me.” 

“This hotel is a union hotel, and they just reopened 

three days ago,” Montana state senator and state 

chemist Jill Cohenour said in welcoming the crowd. 

“We are the first group, and we are excited to be back 

together.” 

Read the full article here: 

https://www.aft.org/news/together-again-honoring-

work-public-employees 

[Annette Licitra]  

Know Your Contract 

Together again, honoring the work of public employees 

Shared Success 
"Alone we can do so little; together we can do so much." – Helen Keller  

loween is especially fun because we have a 
spirit week for staff and students. This entails 
wearing pajamas, mismatched clothes, your 
favorite team jersey and RA clothing. All of this 
helps to lighten the work environment and help 
us bond in a different way with our students. In 
this time of uncertainty and frustrations it lends 
itself to a lighthearted moment. We have other 
special events for staff/students throughout the 
year like Thanksgiving dinner with students, 
Secret Santa between staff, Breast Cancer 
Awareness, pot luck lunches on professional 
development days or half days, etc. 
Just when you thought “What else could RA 
possibly do”, how about remember you when 
you get married by throwing you a shower, 
congratulating you when you have a baby and 
having a party, sending you a sympathy card 
when you have lost a loved one, congratulating 
you on your retirement with a card and small 
gift and helping you out in a time of need. 
There are so many ways that RA employees are 
more like family than just people that work 

When you first walk into the Questar III Rens-
selaer Academy (RA) it appears to be a school 
building like every other. American flags in 
each classroom, student work on the walls, 
bulletin boards filled with positive messag-
es  for the week or month, staff wearing ID 
badges and in the current times everyone is 
wearing a mask. However, if you look closer at 
RA you will find an atmosphere like no other.  
At RA it would not be uncommon to see a 
staff member walk into the building dressed 
for the work day in their pajamas. Just like it 
would not be unusual to walk into the building 
on any given Friday and feel you have walked 
into a flannel shop. RA has many spirit lifting 
and comradery days spread throughout the 
school year. The first Fridays’ of every month 
are RA spirit days where everyone wears RA 
clothing or something with our school colors 
( red and grey). This brings a sense of family to 
RA. Every other Friday is flannel Friday. Hal-
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together. Isn’t that how it should be when 
you  spend 30, 40 or more hours a week 
with these people? Don’t get me wrong, 
every family has its arguments and RA has 
had theirs, but we deal with them and move 
on and our family becomes stronger. 

Covid-19 has thrown everyone a curveball, 
even RA. We started our year down staffed 
and it has been difficult for all but yet we 
somehow have found a way to make it 
work. Some days we are remote and some 
days we have kids that go home and have to 
be tested for COVID and other days we are 
faced with large numbers of quarantines. 
But if you stop for a moment and think, RA 
has something positive going on today—I 
want to be a part of that!!! 

 

Written by: Kristen Esposito-Ublacker  
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